School of Arts, Languages & Cultures

Web Committee Meeting on Wednesday 4 December 2013, 15:00
Venue: Samuel Alexander building, A104 
Unconfirmed minutes
Present: Dr Kostas Arvanitis (Chair), Karen Wang, Roddy Hawkins, Andrew Crome, Noelle Gallagher, Georg Christ, William Schroeder, Mouna Manaa, Wendell Kimper, Phil Olsen, Mark Woolstencroft, Darren Jackson

Minutes: Hannah Mansell 

30/WC/13
Apologies



Apologies were received from Francesca Smith and Warren Gates.

31/WC/13 
Minutes of last meeting
The committee emphasised its strong opinion against the new corporate web template mentioned at 27/WC/13 and updated the minutes to reflect this.

Referring to 22/WC/13, Georg Christ suggested that the staff personal profiles be added to the list of priorities for the web committee as it is currently very complicated to add photographs or update information. 

The Chair thanked the committee for their comments on the Our People pages and referred to the issue of staff photographs on these pages. He asked whether staff should be encouraged to send in photos of themselves, although they risk being too informal, or whether money should be spent on new images taken by an external photographer. For colleagues unwilling to have a photo of themselves on the website, it was discussed that photos of their recent publications would be an acceptable alternative.
32/WC/13 
Matters arising from the last meeting minutes
The Chair told the committee that the question of PSS support for Columba updates has been discussed with Jayne Hindle. The new PSS divisional support officers will be able to help when they start in January 2014, and until then, committee members are advised to email requests for Columba events updates to Kim Hunter who will forward them to Andy Peet in the School Office.

The new committee meeting structure was mentioned, and the committee was told that the next meeting should feature a presentation on Google Analytics results.

The progress of the Martin Harris Centre website integration was discussed, and the committee was told that the template and site map was agreed, and the Columba application for events was the final section to be added.
The committee was told that the Chair had received positive feedback about the recent “SALC Web Friday” emails and committee members have been encouraged to pass on the Chair any items to be mentioned in those emails.
The recent REF submission was discussed, and all web officers were encouraged to get their departmental sites up to date in advance of January when the REF assessment starts.

Action Point: Web Officers and REF coordinators to work together to update research pages to reflect REF submissions.

Referring to 26/WC/13, the committee was informed that a draft careers page for EAS has been created, and Louise Sethi is willing to draft a page for all subject areas. Louise will contact each subject area rep when she has content for their careers page.

Mouna Manaa asked if a subject area’s course marketing page can be expanded to avoid the link to campus solutions. The Chair confirmed that the campus solutions pages should continue to be updated, and once the course marketing page is available on campus solutions, it can be edited as well. The Chair suggested inviting Antoinette Perry to discuss these pages at the next committee meeting.
33/WC/13 
Web Budget
The chair distributed Web Funding Application Forms to committee members and repeated the proposal for the allocation of the funding available for web development. Divisional reps were asked to look at their subject area sites and identify what photography and video is needed and apply for funding to remedy this. It was clarified that this funding is not to be used for Subject Area introductory videos as most of these videos already exist and are managed by the Admissions Office (Subject Areas that don’t have such videos will need to check with Admissions first about whether a video is being planned, before the apply for relevant Web Funding).  In addition, the Chair requested that if photography is commissioned, each subject area allocate two or three images that will not be used, to allow the creation of a bank of images for School future use.
It was confirmed that other colleagues in each subject area can apply for the funding, not just the web reps, so committee members are encouraged to distribute the electronic copy of the application form.

Roddy Hawkins requested application guidelines to help colleagues complete the form successfully.
34/WC/13 
SALC intranet
Phil Olsen stated that he has been asked the question of whether subject areas can have their own specific space on the SALC student intranet. He confirmed that this was possible, and subject areas would be able to structure these areas as they wish.
The Chair referred to a University-wide working group newly created to discuss the student and staff intranets. One academic and one PSS staff member from SALC may be included in this working group, and the Chair encouraged committee members to be involved and volunteer by Friday 6th December if interested.
35/WC/13 
Report on Web Issues/Developments by Subject Areas/Divisions
Noelle Gallagher, Andrew Crome, Georg Christ, Roddy Hawkins and Mouna Manaa all agreed that their subject areas were focusing on ensuring the research pages of their sites reflected the recent REF submissions.
Noelle Gallagher also stated that American Studies has requested a landing page of its own.

Wendell Kimper reported that his subject areas would like their sites to offer searching by research area to make it easier for visitors to find staff who work on those topics.
Roddy Hawkins also reported that after the REF submission, his subject areas will be focusing on careers and employability on their sites, followed by the postgraduate pages.

William Schroeder reported that the Centre for Chinese Studies has queried which centres show upon the SALC homepage and how to get added to that list. The Chair responded that he is looking into how many clicks the links on the homepage get and will be analysing Google analytic logs in a few months to evaluate how well-used the links are.
36/WC/13 
Report on Web Issues/Developments by Faculty Web Officers
Phil Olsen informed the committee that Warren Gates is working on the templates for the Our People pages, and Phil is working on images of book covers for Art History colleagues to allow images to be spread across the page. He also stated that he has been involved in the web coordination of the postgraduate open day.
The Chair reiterated the guidelines for images to be used on the web; they are not to be too generic, but definable. Phil Olsen is currently collecting definable images for use on the SALC site.

Action Point: the Chair to circulate the link on university branding guidelines for the committee.
37/WC/13 
A. O. B. 
The Chair tabled a page from the Lufthansa in-flight magazine which featured a profile of a famous person and six items in their bag. He suggested that this is something that could be replicated on the SALC site to illustrate the material culture of an academic in a less formal way. Noelle Gallagher warned of the cult of personality dominating over research and teaching excellence, but suggested it could be used as an introduction to research topics. Reactions from the other committee members were mixed, and it was proposed that the committee focuses on the previously-agreed web priorities before embarking on a further project. 
38/WC/13 
Date of the next meeting (19 February 2014)

